
Township of Bloomington   
Monday July 23rd, 2018 

Special Board Meeting Minutes 
 

A special board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday July 23rd, 2018 at 
7:00 P.M. by Chairman Greg Patterson. Roll call was taken and members present were Chairman Greg 
Patterson, Town Supervisors William Erdenberger, Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and 
Patrolman Andrew Crubel.  William Erdenberger made the motion, seconded by Joe Kirschbaum, to 
approve posting of the July Special Board meeting notice/agenda, motion carried. 
 
Chairman Greg Patterson, Patrolman Andrew Crubel, Glen Haven Town Chairman Steve Adrian and 
Dan Thoma of Thoma Concrete, Dubuque Iowa, looked at Dugway Road.  Both Townships have an area 
where concrete would keep the gravel from washing away when heavy rains occur.   The area of 
concern that causes dangerous travel on Dugway Road in the Town of Bloomington is at Mango 
Hollow.  Dan Thoma estimated 35 yards of concrete would be needed to fix that area at an estimated 
cost of $7,500.00.  Steel rods would be used in the cement for reinforcement.  The road would have to 
be completely closed to traffic for 5-6 days for the cement to cure.  Snow fence would be used to go 
across the road to keep traffic off the concrete along with road closed signs and cameras.  
 
Greg Patterson made the motion to adopt the resolution to enter into a public contract with Thoma 
Concrete for more than $5,000.00 but less than $25,000.00 to fix Mango Hollow on Dugway Road, 
seconded by William Erdenberger, on a voice roll call, Yes-3, No-0; motion carried.  This project will get 
started as soon as possible. 
 
Chairman Greg Patterson made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by William Erdenberger, 
motion carried.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


